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 Our Mission Statement:  WHO WE ARE 
ABATE is a non-profit organization of motorcycle enthusiast from all walks of life.  We lobby and educate the 
government and general public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.  We endeavor to enlist the 
cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals that share a similar interest in preserving our 
American tradition of Freedom.  We promote motorcycle safety, training & political awareness.  We ARE NOT A CLUB 
OR A GANG.  We fund our work through toy runs, poker runs, campouts, and other motorcycle activities.  We are 
your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our community.  We serve and support our 
country and believe in freedom.  We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others. 

¬ ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights organization or a 
ñMROò. 

¬ ABATE of Florida, Inc. currently is the only political MRO in Florida representing the interests of its 
members and the motorcycling public at large. 

¬ ABATE of Florida, Inc. is dedicated to securing and protecting the rights of all motorcyclists in the state 
 

ABATEôS Objectives are to: 
¬ Keep all bikers informed on legislative actions and events that affect their safety and rights. 
¬ Be a powerful political force in legislation that affects Motorcycle safety and rights. 
¬ Provide a lobbyist that will represent ABATE interests at State and National levels. 
¬ Promote voter registration and to motivate members to speak up for their rights. 
¬ Promote safety without infringing on individual rights and freedoms. 
¬ Educate the public and Motorcycle Awareness and safety Issues. 

 
ABATEôs Accomplishments: 

¬ ABATE was the driving force behind the changes in Floridaôs Helmet Law.  Florida Motorcyclist, over the 
age of 21 and who carry at least $10,000 medical insurance coverage now enjoy the Freedom to Choose 
whether to wear a helmet or not. 

¬ ABATE has developed & copyrighted ñThe Motorcycle Safety & Awareness Programò (MSAP).  The 
program is presented to non-motorcyclists to educate them on how to safely share the road with 
motorcycles.  It is taught in local schools & to civic organizations at no charge in the hope of reducing 
motorcycle accidents and deaths through education, not legislation. 

¬ ABATE had gained a positive and respected position in Tallahassee.  Because of our Lobbyist and 
Legislative efforts, State Representatives are aware of ABATE members and our vigilant quest. 

¬ ABATE reminds travelers every day to ñLook Twice Save a Life, Motorcycles are everywhereò through our 
billboard campaign. 

¬  
 

Disclaimer 
The views expressed in this newsletter are not 
necessarily those of ABATE of Polk County Chapter 
or ABATE of Florida Inc.  This newsletter encourages 
all members to submit ABATE related material, 
photos, events, and commentaries, etc.  ABATE of 
Florida, Inc. and the Polk County Chapter of ABATE 
accepts no responsibility for the comments, views or 
opinions contained in the newsletter.  Polk County 
Chapter reserves the right to edit or omit any article 
submitted for publication.  All materials submitted to 
Polk County Chapter for use in this letter becomes 
property of the chapter. 
 

Guidelines for Submissions 
Members are asked to submit articles, photos and 
other materials that would be of interest to their fellow 
members by 11:00pm on Friday following the 
Meeting.  All board members are encouraged to 
submit their articles as soon as possible following the 
monthly meeting.  Please do not submit slanderous 
or accusing letters, profanity or nudity. 
Identification Statement 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Polk County Chapter 
PO Box 2743 
Lakeland, FL  33806 

  



 

ABATE of Florida, Inc. ð Polk County Chapter  

                                                                                                       

 
 
 

 
 

Position Name Email 
President James ñDocò Reichenbach statepresident@abateflorida.com 

Vice President Darrin ñScribeò Brooks statevice-president@abateflorida.com 

Secretary Shelly Johnston statesecretary@abateflorida.com 

Treasurer Debby Handy statetreasurer@abateflorida.com 

Sgt. at Arms Marcus Hotelling statesgtatarms@abateflorida.com 

PR/Communications Sally Carroll statepr@abateflroida.com 

Webmaster  Dan ñSlo Moò Henderson statewebmaster@abateflorida.com 

Masterlink Editor C/O State Office masterlinkeditor@abateflorida.com 

Membership Laurie Hanley statemembership@abateflorida.com 

Safety Program Victor Piorkowski safetydirector@abateflorida.com 

Legislative Darrin ñScribeò Brooks statelegislative@abateflorida.com 

Products Shane stateproducts@abateflorida.com 

Legal Larry Crow statelegalcounsel@abateflorida.com 
 
 
 

 
 

Position Name Phone Email 

President Mark ñZmanò Zinser 863-559-9550 president1.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 

Vice President Tim ñRoadmapò McDermott 863-712-7548 vicepresident1.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 

Secretary Laneata ñLoò Alexander 863-688-3161 secretary1.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 

Treasurer Rawson (Rusty) Goff 813-426-5171 treasurer1.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 

Sgt. at Arms Leroy Miller 863-808-6413 Lroaddog64@gmail.com 

Membership David Waldron  membershipabatepolk@hotmail.com 

Safety George Swatzbaugh 410-852-6663 Gks3@msn.com  

Products Cecil Mitchell 863-397-2045 Cecilmitchell8@gmail.com  

PR Kyra Waldron 863-660-3982 kyra4525@alol.com  

Legislative Mark ñZManò Zinser 863-559-9550 legislative.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 

Delegates Tim ñRoadmapò McDermott 863-688-3161 Delegates1.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 

 Dewey Cain                   863-688-0608  

Newsletter Jenni Stapleton 813-707-4808 abatenewsletter@hotmail.com 

Webmaster Steve Ammerman 813-363-9540 webmaster1.polkcountyabate@gmail.com 
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Hey y'all !! Hope all is well for Polk County ABATE members and precious ñwind therapyò is abundant! First off this 

month: The State ABATE guns give a way. This is so important to ABATE of Florida, and all the individual Chapters, 

as this money funds not only our pro biker causes, but a voice in Tallahassee through our own Lobbyist. And as 

everybody knows, lobbyists behind the scene are critical to get an agenda through the ñcomplicatedò maze of 

government in this state (and country). Like it or not, that's the way it is. So back to the fund raiser of giving guns 

away. For $5.00, the purchaser has a chance to win 1 of 2 guns: a Henry 30/30 lever action rifle, or a 12 gauge Double 

Barrel Shot Gun! Buy 2 chances and you have a chance to win BOTH OF THEM!! Bothers and Sisters, we live in 

POLK COUNTY!! There's gotta be more demand for these kind of weapons than in lots of other counties! These 

things sell themselves...just ASK friends, neighbors, fellow workers, etc. A whole bunch of y'all have these tickets in your possession, 

and you can make this a success. At the next 3 Chapter meetings (Sept, Oct, and Nov,) you need to start turning in the stubs of the 

tickets sold, and of course, the money collected. Polk County Chapter has always been one of the TOP sellers of this fund raiser, and 

was 1st place 2 years ago. Let's do it again, help out our State ABATE, and ourselves!!  

Next up is the Toy Run. Chapter officers are diligently working on their particular assignments, regarding a Police Escort, Event Shirts, 

putting out boxes in businesses for donations, Sponsorship Forms, Safety & Membership Information, and other matters. As a Chapter, 

we will make this event a success, with Toys Collected going to Polk County Christmas Angels, ALL gifts stay in POLK COUNTY!!  

Finally, 2 dates ahead in December 7 and 14 (Saturdays) we are grilling for Lakeland Harley Davidson, and will be able to keep TIPS 

for our volunteer work. Let me know as it gets closer if you can help. Speaking of grilling at HD, I went in to buy oil & filter a couples 

of weeks ago, on a Saturday, and they told me the group scheduled to grill  the next day had cancelled, and asked if we could cover it. Of 

course 1 daysô notice is rather short, and I told her I would make some calls and call her back. It didn't take but 2 calls, and ñCrazy Rickò 

said he'd help me and we were able to earn some funds for the Chapter. Thanks so much bro. That's the kind of attitude that makes us 

such a great Chapter, and one that I am PROUD to be a part of. That's it for this month. RIDE SAFE AND ENJOY......Zman.  

  

  

I hope this news letter finds you all in good spirits in all ways including the very happy motorcycle seat time! 

Speaking of that, Me, Dewey Cain and Tommy Morris took an epic ride to the Barber Vintage Motorsports 

Museum in Leeds Alabama WOW,bring some good walking shoes and batteries because you will take lots of 

pics and do plenty walking,!they had  motorcycles that I had never heard of.5 floors of beautiful 

motorcycles.also a Lotus collection.definitely worth the ride!We also put in some epic seat time while riding in 

Alabama!On another hand we have our state gun tickets available,one 30/30 HENRY LEVER ACTION OR 12 

GAUGE SHOTGUN,not bad for a chance at two weapons for 5bucks .10 bucks could get em both!We are looking for support for our 

upcoming POLK COUNTY CHRISTMAS ANGELS TOYRUN.please contact me or any board member about a contribution.I 

appreciate all the help and support from all my ABATE brothers and sisters!if there is question or something i can help you with, gimme 

a shout!Every one ride safe out there and watch your mirrors and those people making left hand turns, it is our responsibility to be ever 

vigilant to be aware of these distracted drivers!Please be careful out there éRoadmap V President 

 

Secretary 
THANK YOU to todayôs meeting attendees: Cecil Mitchell, Aaron McCormick, Thom Morris, Rick Lock, 

Deborah and Leroy Miller, Rawson W. Goff, Bo Kennedy, Christy Brown, Glenda OôSteen, Juan Gonzalez 

CMA, Rafael Febre, LC, GK Swatzbaugh III, Maggie Kerris, Bryan Matos, Kyra Waldron, David Waldron, 

Antonio Gonzalez, Tony; Gerry Elliot, Steve Ammerman, Ralph Snearly, Lo Alexander, Gary Saunders, Mike 

Harman, Maria Griffith, Dewey Cain, John McDermott, Travis Morris, George Brand, Karen Busby, Mike Gray,  

1:12p The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and the Moment of Silence was observed.  

President, Z Man thanked everyone for coming out. He urged everyone to get tickets for the State Gun Raffle. 

Turn the monies in by the November meeting. The gun is a Henry. éé..Volunteers are needed to cook burgers at Lakeland H.D. The 

dates are Saturday, Dec. 7 and Dec. 14. Thanks to Crazy Rick [and Z Man] for cooking in August. éééThe TOYRUN will be 

December 1st. We want a police escort. Some off-duty police are available. They want to be compensated for their time. Fine.  

VP, Tim ñRoadmapò McDermott spoke of the need of sponsorship for the TOY RUN expenses we will encounter. See Cecil or Lo for 

Sponsorship Opportunity forms. Thanks to everyone who went to the seminars.  

Secretary, Lo Alexander thanked everyone for signing in. It was Shaker not Shakey that seconded a motion last month. Steveôs benefit 

was held at The Boondocks immediately after the meet. No other corrections were noted. Dewey moved to accept Julyôs minutes as 

read. Steve seconded. MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.  

Treasurer, Rawson Goff reassured us that weôre good. ALL APPROVED.  

Sgt. At Arms, Leroy Miller is taking on the many and diverse activities of his office.  

PR, Kyra Waldron brought flyers for the TOY RUN. She has a few tiny adjustments to make. Another discussion followed RE: TOY 

RUN escort. (Law enforcement does not feel comfortable escorting us to a bar.) Could the toy receptacles (cardboard boxes) be 

professionally printed was the next topic. See Rick Lock if you want to help distribute and/or decorate the toy boxes.  

Products, Cecil Mitchell has chapter shirts. Cecil will oversee the TOY RUN Tôs.  
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Safety, GW Swatzbaugh III warned us to be careful in the rain.  

Membership, David Waldron announced that we have seven new members.  

Legislation, Z Man informed us that the Tallahassee Freedom Rights Rally will be February 9th. And 10th. Felonsô voting rights, 

concealed weapons and more will be discussed in Z Manô article in this newsletter.  

Webmaster, Steve Ammerman is standing now. He can still post all the news at <POLKCOUNTYMOTORCYCLERIDERS> and 

<Polkabateflorida.com>.  

Delegatesô Report, Dewey Cain and Tim McDermott: Tim asked us if we wanted to have a 3 day EVENT with Lake County Chapter 

and Forrest Chapter. We do. Our rodeo will be the main attraction.  

OLD BUSINESS: The TOY RUN and the Gun Raffle. Letôs get busy.  

NEW BUSINESS: Further discussion of possible tri-county EVENT continued.  

Good of the Order: The Wretched Few will be having a Poker Run October 12th. Followed by a band. $10. Proceeds will go to veteransô 

aid and suicide prevention.  

Adjourn: 1:50p  

Respectfully submitted, Lo Alexander August 22, 2019. 

 

 

Sgt. of Arms 

Here is a little something for newsletter.   

Hello, my name is Leroy Miller and I would like to thank you for the opportunity to be your Sgt@arms. I will do the 

best I can. Just a little reminder to get sponsors for the toy run coming up we need all the help we can get. Ride save 

and see you at next meeting. 

                 Leroy Miller 

              Sgt@arms  

 

Membership 

NO SUBMISSION 

 

 

 

 

Products 

I have a few chapter shirts and a few biker lives matter shirts. Everyone stay safe out there. 

 

 

 

Safety 

Hello Everyone! 

By the time you receive this, school will be back in session. 

Remember our children at the crosswalks and bus stops. Additionally you want to stop for any bus that is on either side of 

the road. The only time you do not have too is a divided median.  

Don't forget to do a safety check on your bike if it has been awhile.  

Till  Then. See You In Third Gear. 
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Legislative 
Hey y'all.....here's the latest from Tallahassee and beyond....Zman.  

From The Desk of The President  

I want to thank Southeast Chapter for providing an excellent venue for the August state meeting. The next state 

meeting will be hosted by Gulf Coast Chapter in Pensacola. There was an excellent turnout with a lot of people I 

haven't seen in years.  

The planning for the next legislative session is 90% completed. We have sponsors for our bills and we have talked 

to legislators about sponsoring a bill or resolution on motorcyle profiling. Remember next year is an election year 

not only for the federal government but the state government. Campaigns are going to come looking for your vote. 

We need to contact every law maker in every district and let them know that we want their support if they want our 

vote.  

I have an update on the abate cruise leaving from Port Canaveral the dates are May 1, 15, and May 29th. I still haven't got the frim price 

yet but the travel agent will have it to me shortly. Remember it's double occupancy but you can have three to a room and it would be a 

little cheaper per person. As soon as I get more information I will get it out to you.  

I hope to see all of you in Pensacola in October. Until then keep your tires on the road and Ride Safe and Free!!!  

Doc  

How to Find Your Elected Officials Florida ABATE State VP (flabatestatevp@gmail.com)  

Hey Everyone,  

I want to give a brief tutorial on how to find your specific State and Federal Legislators in very easy way.  

First..... go to this website https://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Representatives/myrepresentative.aspx  

Enter in your ADDRESS and CITY  

Check the "I'm not a robot" box  

Click the "Find Your Elected Officials" box  

It will take you to a page that will display your State Representative, State Senator, US Congress Member and the two US Senators.  

You now know who your elected officials are and how to contact them.  

Thanks,  

--  

Darrin "Scribe" Brooks  

State Vice President  

State Legislative Trustee,  

ABATE of Florida, Inc. www.abateflorida.com  

Here is a reminder of the upcoming Interim Committee Meeting Schedule for 2020 Legislative Session  

Monday, September 16 ï Friday, September 20, 2019  

Monday, October 14 ï Friday, October 18, 2019 Monday, October 21 ï Friday, October 25, 2019  

Monday, November 4 ï Friday, November 8, 2019 Tuesday, November 12 ï Friday, November 15, 2019  

Monday, December 9 ï Friday, December 13, 2019  

The 2020 Legislative Session will convene on Tuesday, January 14, 2020.  

HB 2007 - Abate of Florida, Inc. Motorcycle Safety Awareness Program Appropriations Project by Rep. McClain  

Abate of Florida, Inc. Motorcycle Safety Awareness Program: Provides an appropriation for the Abate of Florida, Inc. Motorcycle 

Safety Awareness Program.  

Effective Date: July 1, 2020 Last Event: Filed on Thursday, August 22, 2019 10:08 AM  

You can view the entire bill at this link 

https://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Documents/loaddoc.aspx?FileName=_h2007__.docx&DocumentType=Bill&BillNumber=20

07&Session=2020  

POLLING BEGINS FOR SPECIAL SESSION ON GUNS August 21, 2019 NSF Staff  

Florida lawmakers have until Aug. 27 to weigh in on a special session on gun violence sought by House Democrats. Secretary of State 

Laurel Lee late Tuesday night announced that polling of legislators had begun. The polling comes after 41 House Democrats, more than 

the 20 percent of the chamber needed to activate the survey, ñfiled written certifications with the Department of State asserting that 

conditions warrant convening the Legislature into special session,ò Lee's office said in a press release. The request for a special session, 

which doesnôt have the backing of Republican leaders, requires 60 percent support from both chambers --- 72 members of the House of 

Representatives and 24 members of the Florida Senate --- for the session to be called. The Democratsô demand for the special session 

comes in the wake of mass shootings in El Paso, Texas, and Dayton, Ohio, earlier this month. The shootings reinvigorated Democratsô 

efforts to pass stricter gun regulations. The House Democrats are seeking background checks for the transfer of all firearms, prohibitions 

on the sale and possession of large-capacity magazines, revisions to requirements about in-home weapon storage, an expansion of the 

stateôs ñred-flagò law that allows judges to order the removal of guns from individuals who pose a danger to themselves or others, and 

the creation of an ñUrban Core Gun Violence Task Force.ò To win the call for a special session, Democrats will have to hold their own 

ranks and sway 25 House Republicans and seven members of the GOP in the Senate. Cementing bipartisan support for a special session 

on the topic of guns seems unlikely, however. Senate President Bill Galvano, R-Bradenton, and House Speaker José Oliva, R-Miami 

Lakes, said Monday they donôt support calling the Legislature into a special session on the issue. Committee meetings begin next month 

in advance of the regular 2020 legislative session, which starts in January.  

REPEAL SOUGHT OF LONGSTANDING GUN LAW August 14, 2019 NSF Staff A Democratic senator Wednesday filed a bill that 

seeks to repeal a decades-old prohibition on cities and counties passing gun restrictions that are stricter than state firearms laws. Sen. 
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Annette Taddeo, D-Miami, filed the bill (SB 134) for consideration during the 2020 legislative session, which starts in January. Florida 

since 1987 has barred cities and counties from passing regulations that are stricter than state firearms laws. The issue gained renewed 

attention last month when a Leon County circuit judge struck down a 2011 law that threatened tough penalties if city and county 

officials approve gun restrictions. Attorneys for the state have appealed the circuit judgeôs ruling, which did not strike down the 

underlying 1987 law, known as a ñpreemptionò law.  

Hey Everyone,  

We have the Capital courtyard reserved for our Monday Feb. 10th Tally Freedom Rights Run.  

The State Meeting will be on Sunday Feb. 9th in Monticello.  

Please start early to make your reservations for the Motels in that area of I-10 and US 19.  

Super 8 by Wyndham Monticello 1-850-347-1541  

Days Inn by Wyndham Lamont/Monticello 1-850-347-4022  

See you up there!!  

--  

Darrin "Scribe" Brooks  

State Vice President  

State Legislative Trustee,  

ABATE of Florida, Inc. www.abateflorida.com  

LAWMAKER SEEKS TO ROLL BACK GUN RESTRICTIONS August 9, 2019 NSF Staff  

A Panhandle Republican is again asking the Florida House to repeal gun-related provisions of a law passed in 2018 after a mass shooting 

that killed 17 people at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School in Parkland. Rep. Mike Hill, R-Pensacola, on Friday filed a bill (HB 

6003) for consideration during the 2020 legislative session that would roll back parts of the 2018 law, which raised the minimum age 

from 18 to 21 to purchase rifles and other long guns, required a three-day waiting period for buying the weapons, banned so-called bump 

stocks and established what is known as a ñred flagò system. Hill proposed a similar bill for the 2019 legislative session (HB 6073), but 

it was not heard in committees. The 2020 session starts in January. ñRed flagò laws have drawn heavy attention nationwide after separate 

shootings last weekend that left 22 people dead in El Paso, Texas, and 10 people dead in Dayton, Ohio. Such laws allow law-

enforcement agencies to seize firearms from people who may pose a threat to themselves or others. U.S. Sen. Marco Rubio, R-Fla., was 

among people urging U.S. Senate leaders to take up a red flag bill he introduced in 2018 after the Parkland shooting. On Monday, 

Florida Senate President Bill Galvano, R-Bradenton, directed Senate Infrastructure and Security Chairman Tom Lee, R-Thonotosassa, to 

lead efforts to determine if any further action is needed on state gun laws.  

FROM THE AMA  

WASHINGTON, D.C. -The Office of United States Trade Representative has proposed 100 percent tariffs on motorcycles imported 

from countries in the European Union with an engine size between 500cc and 700cc, along with parts and accessories. The AMA is 

joining others in the motorcycling community to oppose the latest ill-conceived proposal -- part of a dispute over aircraft subsidies -- 

which would cause serious, and potentially irreversible, harm to American small- and medium-sized business owners selling the 

motorcycles, parts and accessories. To register your opinion, go to https://tinyurl.com/y2x7oq8m.  

FOLSOM, Calif. - The city has installed new traffic signals that use high-definition cameras that can tell how fast vehicles are 

approaching, triggering the light to change according to traffic flow. Six of the lights were installed along Empire Ranch Road, where 

city officials say drivers frequently were speeding. The lights change their timing, so someone driving faster than the posted speed limit 

will be stopped at several red lights. City officials say the lights will not be used for law enforcement.  

ANNAPOLIS, Md. - Motorcycle tolls would be cut in half under a plan to modernize Maryland's toll system in 2020. A public comment 

period begins today, Aug. 1, for the new tolling options proposed by the Maryland Transportation Authority board. The public comment 

period ends at 5 p.m. Oct. 3. A final report will be submitted Oct. 31 for review by the MDTA board and will be posted at 

mdta.maryland.gov for additional public comment. The board is scheduled to vote on a final recommendation at its Nov. 21 meeting. 

Gov. Larry Hogan said the toll relief package would save Marylanders more than $28 million over five years. CONCORD, N.H. - A 

memorial is being planned for the seven motorcyclists killed in a June crash caused by a pickup truck that crossed the centerline. 

American Legion Post 82 in Gorham hopes to create the memorial near the crash site in Randolph, N.H. The memorial would include a 

granite slab with the Jarheads Motorcycle Club logo on it, as well as benches, the U.S. Marine Corps logo and a parking area. The 

Jarheads is a New England motorcycle club that includes Marines and  

their spouses. The pickup driver, 23-year-old Volodymyr Zhukovskyy, of West Springfield, Mass., has pleaded not guilty to negligent 

homicide. Officials say Zhukovskyy's license should have been suspended because of a previous drunken driving arrest.  

OLYMPIA, Wash. - Fines increased July 28 for repeat offenders and new fines became effective for those violating the high-occupancy-

vehicle lane law by using dummies to cheat the rules that require two or more occupants per car. The maximum fine is $536. 

Motorcycles are permitted in Washington's HOV lanes whether the rider is carrying a passenger or not. MADISON, Wis. - ABATE of 

Wisconsin reports that two state senators are circulating a draft bill that would allow retailers to dispense all blends of fuel through one 

pump nozzle. The bill (LRB 2170/P1) would apply to fuel blends up to 15 percent ethanol (E15). The AMA joins ABATE of Wisconsin 

in opposing this bill, which would dramatically increase the likelihood of inadvertent misfueling by motorcyclists. No motorcycles or 

ATVs sold in the United States are certified by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to operate on fuel containing more than 10 

percent ethanol (E10).  

LONDON - Drivers who cause someone's death as a result of looking at their phones while driving could face life in jail. The current 

maximum penalty is 14 years. Last year, 122 people were sentenced for causing death by dangerous driving and a further 21 people were 

convicted for killing someone when under the influence of drink or drugs. British Transport Secretary Chris Grayling backs the plan to 

make the punishment better fit the crime. Industry News MILWAUKEE - The Harley-Davidson Motor Company is offering two years 
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of free charging for its LiveWire electric motorcycle at ChargePoint stations at participating Harley dealers. The company also is 

providing 500 kWh of charging service at Electrify America stations. The LiveWire is Harley's first electric motorcycle, claiming a 

range of 140 miles of city driving per charge.  

MILWAUKEE - The Harley-Davidson Museum's new exhibition, "Daredevils: A Century of Spine-Tingling Spectacles," shines a new 

light on daredevil shows. The oldest artifacts on display include the "Globe of Death" from 1912; photos of the Parry Sisters in action 

from around 1915; and old show posters. Covered are the exploits of Buffalo Bill Cody, Evel Knievel, Super Joe Einhorn, Matt 

MacDuff, Debbie Evans, Dar Robinson, Bubba Blackwell, Joey Chitwood, and others. There are motorcycles, costumes, posters, 

photographs and videos to see. IRVINE, Calif. - Bonnier Motorcycle Group has launched a digital media brand focused on electric 

mobility called Cycle Volta. The digital brand covers electric-assist bicycles, micromobility and electric motorcycles across digital, 

video (including YouTube) and social media platforms. Additional e-bike information will be distributed through content-syndication 

partners.  

That's it for this month.....RIDE SAFE AND ENJOY....ZMAN 

   

Webmaster 
 
Hi Polk County! 
I wanted to thank everyone who helped me with Jr's Birthday Ride. He had a blast! 
For those of you who don't know, Jr lives next door to our meeting place. Every time we have an event or a meeting his 
mother pushes him in his wheelchair to the fence line so he can see the bikes. He loves motorcycles. Jr is 26, but has severe 
Cerebral Palsy. Muff from the CMA has a sidecar on his bike. With the help of Muff and the CMA, we made Jr's day. 

Thanks to Bob Fletcher for leading the ride for me as I'm still down. I followed in the chase truck. 
Steve Ammerman 
Webmaster 
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ABATE came to Florida in the mid 1970ôs.  At that time it was a group of individual and unaffiliated chapters.  In 1979, ABATE 
of Florida, Inc. was formed by the individual chapters.  This union was the basis for todayôs organization.  Throughout the 
years, ABATE of Florida, Inc. has strived to be an effective political force for the rights of motorcyclists in Florida.  We have 
also attempted to keep up to date on all legislation on a federal level and have tried to input our concerns to our federal 
officials. 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. has hired a professional lobbyist to aid us in our fight for freedom of choice.  Our lobbyist has also 
been instructed to keep a close watch on all State or National legislation that would affect all motorcyclists.                                                                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
 

 
 
 

 
Please note any political information in the chapter newsletter is for your educational purposes only and is not meant as 
promotional materials. 
All members are encouraged to submit articles, photos, and other materials that would be of interest to their fellow 
members by 11:00pm on Friday following the chapter meeting except when announced otherwise.  All board members are 
encouraged to submit their articles as soon as possible following the monthly meeting.  Please do not submit    slanderous or 
accusing letters or profanity. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Calling all members we are looking for letters from YOU!!! 
It does not have to be about the chapter it can be about legislative issues, community activities that 
have happened or other vital information. Please send your submissions to either PO Box 2743 
Lakeland, FL 33806 or email abatenewsletter@hotmail.com                                        
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           Join Us!  

 
At our next meeting Sept. 15, 2019 at 1:00PM 

 

Boondocks 
8515 US Hwy 98 

North 
Lakeland, FL 
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A.B.A.T.E upcoming EVENTS 
                        
 

 Pol k  County  Cha pt er  
 
Sept. 15  ¬ Chapter Meeting 1:00pm @ BOONDOCKS 8515 Hwy 98 North 
 
Aug. 20 ¬ Newsletter submission deadline 
  
 State    
 
 

Ot her  Cha pt ers   
  

 

 

 

                    
                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                  
Websterôs is Always the first Sunday 

Every WED        ¬       6 PM - ??        MOJOôs ï Lakeland 

 

Every THURS    ¬           7 PM - ??        JOHNNY Gôs ï Lakeland 

 

Every Thurs       ¬          7 PM - ??         LAôs MIDWAY  ï Across from Winter Haven Airport  

 

Every FRI          ¬           7 PM - ??         POUR HOUSE ï   Havendale Blvd, Wint er Haven 

 

First  THURS,     ¬           6PM - ??           VFW on North 98  
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